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August 10, 2020 

 

Bill Avey 

Forest Supervisor 

Helena-Lewis and Clark National Forest 

2880 Skyway Drive 

Helena, MT 59602 

 

Sent by mail and email to: william.avey@usda.gov  
 

Re: Interested Public Request 

 

Dear Forest Supervisor Avey: 

 

Western Watersheds Project requests to be added to the Interested Public mailing list for 

all grazing management activities including, but not limited to, grazing allotments (see 

list below), range improvement/development projects, lease and permit renewals, 

standards and guidelines assessments, field visits, resource management planning, 

allotment management planning, vegetation treatments relevant to grazing operations and 

fuel reductions, and permit transfers for these grazing allotments. This also includes: 

 

• Designating or changing allotment boundaries. 

• Increasing or decreasing the total number of animal unit months of 

specified livestock grazing. 

• Modification of terms and conditions of grazing permits. 

• Development or revision of Allotment Management Plans. 

• Planning range developments or range improvement programs. 

• Issuance or renewal of grazing permits. 

• Reports which evaluate monitoring data (i.e. allotment evaluations). 

• Issuance of non-renewable grazing permits. 

• Closures of allotments due to drought, fire, flood, insect infestation, or 

when continued use would pose significant resource damage. 

• Transfers of grazing permits. 

• All mechanical, prescribed fire, herbicide/chemical and biological fuels 

projects. This includes both Wildland Urban Interface Projects and Non- 

Wildland Urban Interface Projects 

 

Please email me at jocelyn@westernwatersheds.org and effective immediately please 

send any hard-copy correspondence to Western Watersheds Project, C/O Jocelyn Leroux, 

P.O. Box 8837, Missoula, MT and remove Jocelyn Leroux, 1537 Iron Street, 

Bellingham, WA 98225 from your list.  
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I look forward to your reply confirming my change of address and Western Watersheds 

Project’s Interested Public status with the Helena-Lewis and Clark National Forest for all 

grazing management and hazardous fuels reduction actions.  

 

Thank you for your time. Please contact me if you have any questions. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Jocelyn Leroux 

 
Washington and Montana Director 

Western Watersheds Project 

P.O. Box 8837  

Missoula, MT 

(406) 960-4164 

 


